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that there is upon any premises a
person reasonably suspected of being
a prohibited immigrant, issue a war-
rant empowering a police officer of
or above the rank of sergeant to en-
ter those premises and search for
such person and arrest him.
25. (1) Anything to the contrary
notwithstanding in this Act contain-
ed, the Minister may in his discretion
exempt any person from the provi-
sions of section four or, subject to the
provisions of section seven, may au-
thorize the issue of a temporary per-
mit to any prohibited immigrant to
enter and reside in the Union or any
particular Province upon such condi-
tions as to the period of residence or
the calling or occupation which he
may follow therein or otherwise, as
may in the permit be specified.
(2) The Minister may also in his
discretion authorize the issue of a
certificate of identity to any person
who is lawfully resident in the Union
or in any Province and who, desir-
ing to proceed thereout with the in-
tention of returning thereto, is for
any reason apprehensive that he will
be unable to prove on his return that
he is not a prohibited immigrant.
 that there is upon any premises a
named or described person reason-
ably suspected of being a prohibited
immigrant, issue a warrant empower-
ing a police officer of or above the
rank of sergeant to enter those premi-
ses and search for the person named
or described in that warrant and ar-
rest him.
25. (1) Anything to the contrary
notwithstanding in this Act contain-
ed the Minister may, in his discretion,
exempt any person from the Provi-
sions of paragraphs (a), (b), (c), (d)
of sub-section (1) of section four or,
subject to the provisions of section
seven, may authorize the issue of a
temporary permit to any prohibited
immigrant to enter and reside in the
Union or any particular Province
upon such conditions as may be law-
fully imposed by regulation.
 (2)	The Minister may also in his
discretion authorize the issue of a
certificate of identity to any person
who is lawfully resident in the Union
and who, desiring to proceed there-
out with the intention of returning
thereto, is for any reason apprehen-
sive that he will be unable to prove
on his return that he is not a prohibi-
ted immigrant.
 (3)	The Minister may authorize
persons outside the Union to issue to
any   intending  immigrant  a   certi-
ficate that he is exempt from  the
provisions of sub-section (1)  (a)   of
section four, but no such  certificate
shall be recognized in the Union un-
less the holder thereof furnish to the
immigration officer such proof as is
prescribed    by   regulation   of   his
identity with the immigrant to whom

